
Troop 368 Severe Weather Policy - Written June 14, 2008

(Note to readers:  This was originally prepared in the wake of the Iowa 
scout summer camp tragedy shortly before our troop went to Kia Kima for 
summer camp 2008.)

There are really two levels of preparedness.  First is the camp itself, 
the second is the troop.

Kia Kima is run by trained professionals.  Drew Armstrong, the camp 
director, is a full-time year-round veteran employee of the Boy Scouts 
of America.  He is required to file emergency plans to deal with severe 
weather and other possible problems every year so the camp can be 
certified for operation, both locally and nationally.  One of the 
aspects of this plan are drills.  At least once during our week at Kia 
Kima, the emergency signals will sound and no matter where the boys and 
adults are, they are all required to report to the area just outside the 
dining hall.  The dining hall is the largest structure in camp, a 
permanent building made of steel and Arkansas stone that can hold all of 
the boys attending, plus the staff.  The council also maintains a close 
relationship with nearby emergency management agencies.  Unlike the Iowa 
camp, Hardy, Cherokee Village, Ash Flat, and other cities are only a 
short distance away.  There is a full-time nurse on duty at camp at all 
times. The camp is also equipped with weather radios and high-speed 
internet access, and the staff keeps a very close eye on the weather at 
all times, both for heat alerts and severe storms.  The camp also has 
100% cell coverage, so it’s easy for staff to communicate with troops.

The second level of protection is our own troop leadership.  There will 
be several laptops with broadband internet access at our troop 
headquarters.  In addition, many parents carry Blackberry-type devices 
with full internet access.  Several of us (myself included) are what 
might be called weather geeks.  We are always checking the radar and 
forecasts for possible trouble at all troop events, not just summer camp.
  For example, last year on Sunday evening at summer camp, we heard 
thunder in the distance, powered up our laptops, saw a significant storm 
cell was headed our way, and we had all the boys get to their tents and 
get secured before the rain fell.  None were caught in the open.  
Another example would be at our pre-camporee day at the Kutteh farm 
early this year.  When we spotted lightning we secured all the boys 
immediately, even thought it was several miles away.  We even cancelled 
the event early when it became apparent it would be several hours before 
the storms would pass completely.  We also always have the option of 
getting the boys into vehicles quickly if we determine that is safer.  
Even at summer camp, our cars are only a three minute walk from our 
campsite. Both our troop leaders and the council follow the weather 
rules set forth in the Guide to Safe Scouting, published by the national 
BSA.  Our troop also has its own commercial-grade two-way radio system.  
First year scouts will have adults with them at all times, and one of 
those adults will have one of our two-way radios.

Rest assured that your son’s safety is the top priority of our troop 
leaders and the camp staff.  If you have any concerns, either now, or 
during camp week, the troop leadership is available to you.  Please let 
us know.  We are committed to a safe and fun week for everyone.

1/2

7/30/2008 9:59:07 PM Troop 368 Severe Weather Policy.txt



In Scouting,

Steve Crain on behalf of Troop 368 Scoutmaster Staff and Troop Committee
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